
   

 

 
   

  

Sacramental Policy 
Baptism: Parents wishing to have their babies or young children baptized please contact Fr David or Deacon Juan Carlos.  
Adults seeking Baptism or wanting to find out more about the Catholic Faith, please contact Fr David or Deacon Juan Carlos.  
Marriage: Couples wishing to marry are required to give at least six months’ notice. See Fr David or Deacon Juan Carlos. 
Communion to the Sick and Housebound: If you know of anyone who is unable to get to Mass and would like Communion at home, 
contact Fr David or Angela Fairbrother 544146 for St Albans or Anne & Peter Rochford, 674234 for St Hugh’s. 

PLEASE PRAY FOR 
 

Those Who Have Died   
Please remember Nobby Clark & Mary Kelly in your prayers. 
Nobby’s funeral is at The Church on Oakwood on Wednesday 
5th September at 10.00am & Mary’s funeral is at St Alban’s 
also on Wednesday 5th September at 1.00pm.  Please keep 
the families in your prayers at this difficult time. 
 

For Those Being Baptised: 
Congratulations to Isabelle Alyse Murphy who will be 
baptised on Saturday 25th August. Our prayers and best 
wishes go to her family.   
 

Joseph in a Week: 
If you wish to be part of this production, please complete 
the form, at the back of church, with your name and whether 
you want a chorus/background role, or whether you don’t 
mind a solo (and do you have a particular part in mind) Or 
whether you want to be part of the stage crew (making 
things / painting / backstage etc). 
REHEARSALS ARE THIS WEEK: 

- Every evening - Tues 28th till Fri 31st August from 
3.30pm till 7pm (bring packed tea/snacks)  

- Saturday 1st September 10am till 4pm 
- Show Date: Sunday 2nd September at 2pm in St 

Alban’s Church 
 

Hope Centre Food Bank: 
During the summer holidays, there will be many families 
who will find it difficult to feed their families, whilst the 
children are at home for every meal. The Hope Centre food 
bank is asking for your support as there will be greater 
demand at this time.  Just a couple of tins or a packet of 
breakfast cereal would make all the difference if enough of 
us joined in. 
 

Heritage Weekend: 
Come and find out about the 18th Century Ockbrook 
Moravian Settlement through the centuries on September 
8th - 9th 2018 at the Ockbrook Moravian Settlement, 
Derbyshire DE72 3RJ. With music, exhibitions, tours, 
refreshments and something for all the family. Saturday 
10.00am - 4.00pm and Sunday 12.00 to 4.00pm. You are 
also very welcome to join the congregation for worship, 
11.00am, Sunday 9th September. 
 

Mass For Altar Servers: 
Bishop Patrick will preside at a Mass for the Altar Servers 
of the Diocese, on Saturday 22nd September 2018, in the 
Cathedral of St Barnabas, Nottingham, at 11 am. Altar 
servers and their families are encouraged to attend. 
Refreshments will be served following Mass.  
 

Derby Deanery Baptism Programme 
Thinking of having your child baptized in the near future at 
St Alban’s or St Hugh’s? You will be asked to attend an 
evening of Preparation on the Derby Deanery Baptism 
Programme. Please ask Fr David for a form so that you can 
be invited to one of the evenings. The next evening of 
preparation will take place at St Alban’s on Tuesday 25th 
September at 7.30pm. More information is available on the 
Church notice boards. 
 
Welcome Back 
To all the community who have been away on a relaxing 
break or holiday. We hope you feel rejuvenated. 
 
 
 

Apostleship of the Sea  
The Apostleship of the Sea invites you to a Mass in 
honour of their patron Stella Maris, Our Lady Star of the 
Sea. Come pray for the work of Apostleship of the Sea 
and for seafarers on Wednesday, September 5th, at 6pm, 
in St Mary on the Sea Church, Heneage Road, Grimsby, 
DN32 9DZ . Fr Andrew Cole will celebrate Mass, followed 
by a reception. All invited. Please RSVP by email to: 
salvina@apostleshipofthesea.org.uk for more information visit 
www.apostleshipofthesea.org.uk 

 
Plan to Settle a Refugee Family from Syria in Derby 
Exciting news!  The Syrian Refugee Sponsorship project now 
has enough parish based support to become the Derby 
Deanery Community Sponsorship Project.  If you would like to 
know more, email Lis Martin (lisjmartin@aol.com) or visit 
www.resetuk.org.  And keep checking your parish newsletter 
for further updates. 

 
Rosary Rally: 
The annual Rosary Rally will be held at Mount St Bernard  
Abbey, Leicestershire LE67 5UL this Sunday 26th August, 
to pray for World Peace and Young People.  Fr Denis 
Geoghegan is the main celebrated. The rally commences 
with Mass at 2pm, followed by refreshments, picnics etc.  
The second part continues at 4pm with crowning the statue 
of Our Lady, a procession with rosary and hymns, followed 
by the blessing of the sick and Benediction of the Blessed 
Sacrament.   It is advisable to bring a folding chair or stool 
and your picnic.  For more information email: see the poster 
at the back of church.  All are welcome to attend. 

 
School News:  
Saint Benedict School would like to congratulate their A 
level and GCSE students on their record breaking results 
this year. The A Level students achieved a 100% pass 
rate and 55% of all A level grades were A*, A or B. 27% of 
all grades were A* or A. We have students travelling as far 
as Falmouth and Aberdeen following a wide range of 
degree courses.  It’s also been a record-breaking year for 
their GCSE results.  The school’s Attainment 8 score, 
which measures the attainment across the best 8 subjects 
of all pupils, has risen from 4.29 in 2017 to 4.81 in 2018.  
The percentage of pupils achieving a grade 4 or above in 
English and maths (equivalent to the old grade C) has 
improved from 62.3% last year to 65.7% this year.  Over 
80% of all pupils achieved a 4 or above in English and 
62% achieved a 5 or above in English and maths has also 
improved from 31.6% last year to 37.5% this year.  A total 
of 57 grade 9s were achieved by pupils this year 
compared to 11 last year.  Headteacher Mr Gritton offered 
his congratulations to the students and thanks them and 
staff for their hard work and support.   
Please remember in your prayers our young people who 
have received, or are waiting for, exam results: that in the 
midst of their celebrations or disappointment they 
understand that their worth does not depend on academic 
success.  We wish them all well as they face the new 
academic year, and other exciting challenges ahead of 
them.   

SCHOOLS: St Alban’s Primary 01332 673823, St Benedict Secondary 01332 557032, St John Houghton Secondary 0115 9322896 
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Services, Mass Times & Intentions for the Coming Week – 21st Week in Ordinary Time – Year B (I) 

 
 

Saturday   

   
25th 6.30pm Mass Oakwood Michael McArdle RIP 

Sunday  26th 9.00am Mass St Hugh’s Hugh McDermott RIP 

 
 10.30am Mass St Alban’s 

Mgr James Hargreaves &  
Michael McArdle RIP (Anniversary) 

Bank Holiday Monday  
St Monica 27th 9.15am Mass St Alban’s Maureen Lynch RIP 

Tuesday  
St Augustine 

28th  No Mass   

Wednesday  
The Passion of St John 

29th 9.30am Mass St Hugh’s The People of the Parish 

Thursday  
Dedication of Cathedral 30th 9.15am Mass St Alban’s John Francis Buckley RIP 

Friday     
St Aidan 

31st 9.30am Mass St Hugh’s Enzo Diana RIP 

Saturday  
 

1st 6.30pm Mass Oakwood The People of the Parish   

Sunday  
 

2nd 9.00am Mass St Hugh’s Ellen & Eddie Finnegan (RIP) 

 
 

 10.30am Mass St Alban’s Peter Brown RIP 
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PARISH NEWSLETTER 25th/26th August 2018 

St Alban’s Church – Chaddesden 
Roe Farm Lane, Chaddesden, Derby, DE21 6ET                               www.stalbansderby.org.uk 

The Church on Oakwood 
378 Bishop’s Drive, Oakwood, Derby, DE21 2DF                        www.thechurchonoakwood.org 

St Hugh’s Church – Borrowash   
71a Derby Road, Borrowash, Derby, DE72 3HB                                  
www.sthughborrowash.org.uk 

 

Contact 
Post:   St Alban’s, Roe Farm Lane,    
           Derby, DE21 6ET 

Tel:    01332 672 914 
 

Office Administrator: Amanda Wilson (Mon & Thurs) 
Email: office@stalbansderby.org.uk 
 

Newsletter Items & Catechesis: Mark Booton 

Email: newsletter@stalbansderby.org.uk 

 

 

 
 
 

 
 
 

Parish Priest: Fr. David Cain  
Email: david_cain@me.com 
 

Deacon: Juan Carlos Valer 
Email: deacon.jcv@gmail.com 
 

Safeguarding Contacts 
St Alban’s: Sue Brown 673 066 
Oakwood: Mary Wood 820 319 
St Hugh’s: Margaret 674 216 
 

 
 
 

   

   

   

 

Hospital 
If someone is in 
Hospital who would 
like a visit please let          
Fr David know or: 
 

Royal Derby Hospital: 
Urgent 01332340131 
 

London Road Hospital: 

Fr Mark 01332574474 
 

Nuffield Hospital: 

Fr John 01332343777 
 

Kingsway Hospital: 
Fr Ka Fai 01332514107 
 

 
 SANCTUARY LAMPS: 

The Sanctuary Lamp at St Alban’s burns in 
memory of the Smith & McQuade Families 
RIP.  Please keep them in your prayers. 
 
 

Welcomers for weekend 1st/2nd September 
Oakwood 6.30 pm Fran Wickes Lavena 

St Alban’s 10.30 am Pat Orrell Kathy Dobridge 
Readers for weekend 1st/2nd September 
Oakwood 6.30 pm Rebecca Downing Carl Mendonca 

St Hugh’s 9.00 am Eamonn Hughes  

St Alban’s 10.30 am James Kissane Trish Hurd 

Counters St Alban’s P Peek A Kearney 

Cleaners  St Hugh’s Mrs McGuinn  Shey 

Flowers St Hugh’s  Marie McDermott  
 
 
 
 

 

 

St Alban’s & Oakwood - St Paul Sunday Missal Reference:  
Oakwood: Reading & prayers: p360, Preface p 23,  
Eucharistic Prayer II p 33.  

St Hugh’s Parish Mass Book - Part 2: 

Readings p 65, Preface p 8, Eucharistic Prayer II p 13 

Sacrament of Reconciliation: 
 
St Hugh’s: By appointment 
St Alban’s: By appointment 
or Saturday at 9.00am 
 
 
Adoration of the Blessed 
Sacrament: 
  
No Adoration this week 
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